
 

2018 Northern Kentucky Scholastic Action Shooting Program (SASP) 

(Pistols & Rifles) 

Administrators/Coaches 

• Dennis Menning   859-743-9828  Head Coach 

• Sharon Menning   859-750-5869  Organization Manager & Treasurer 

• Rob Goodwin       859-466-6800  Head Pistol & Rifle Coach  

• Gary Allphin        859-240-6439  Assistant Coach  

• Mike Kamer         513 417-5194  Assistant Coach  

• Don Smith            859-394-8065  Assistant Coach 

Program Overview 

• Go to http://sssfonline.org/ and click on “SASP”. 

• You can also join our private group on Facebook @ Northern Kentucky Top Guns 

Participant Registration (Getting Started) 

• Registration & Safety meeting is Monday, March 12
th

, 2018 at the Bob White Club @ 7:00 pm 
- 10446 South Licking Pike Alexandria, KY 41001 

• The annual fee to participate in the SASP Program is $20.00 and is a separate fee from the SCTP 
if your shooter is shooting trap.  Make your check payable to Northern Kentucky Scholastic Trap 
for both SCTP and SASP fees.  

• Complete the paperwork provided to you and return it to Sharon Menning along with your check. 

∗ 2017-2018 Athlete Consent & Waiver 

∗ 2017-2018 Sportsmanship Contract 

∗ 2017-2018 Medical Consent Form 

 

Safety Meeting 

• We will also hold the mandatory gun safety meeting at the Bob White Club on Monday, 

March 12
st
 2018 as well. This meeting will start promptly at 7:00 PM.  All shooters, including 

those who have previously been in the program, must attend this safety course.  No shooter may 
participate in live-fire practice until they have completed this safety course.   

 



 

 

• Practice 

� Practice sessions will begin promptly at 6:30 PM on Monday evenings @ Don 
Smiths’/Tina Snelling’s (13194 James Drive Independence, KY 41051). There may also 
be some additional practice dates added, stay tuned.  It is very important that you shoot 
every week.  Practices will begin on March 19

th
. 

Practice Basics  

� The top priority at all sessions, practice or competition, is Safety!  Repeated violations of 

any safety rule will be considered as grounds for removal of the shooter from the SASP 

& SSSF Program.  

� There will be a sign-up sheet at each practice session. Every shooter must sign-in before being 
permitted to shoot.  Shooters are expected to help setup and take down all equipment used for 
practice.   Participants are not to leave the grounds until all trash and spent rounds are 

picked-up and properly disposed of. 

� In the event of rain on a practice date, please check your email to be notified of any 

cancellation by no later than 5:00p.m.  If you do not have access to email, call one of the 

coaches for practice status. The email will come from scholastictrap@fuse.net or 
robgoodwin@fuse.net 

� Equipment Requirements  

• In addition to an appropriate pistol and/or rifle (discuss with coaches), proper eye 

and ear protection must be worn at all times while shooting and observing on 

the range. We will loan you these protective devices if you do not have your own.  
Each shooter will be responsible for their spent rounds. If you toss them on the 
ground you be responsible for picking them up when practice concludes. 

 Practice Details/Fees  

� Each practice a shooter will shoot between 200 and 400 rounds, this is dependent on shooters 
shooting both pistol and rifle and on how many shooters attend practice. 

� Each shooter must supply his/her own ammunition 

� NKTG do have Team Buckmark .22lr pistols and Automatic .22lr rifles available during 
practices and competitions.  Please see the coaches.  

 

Competition Schedule (potential events for NKTG) 

• Tennessee State Shoot - Huntingdon, TN. - Apr. 28th-29th TBD 

• Ohio State Shoot - Marengo, OH. - May 5th or 6th TBD 

• Kentucky State Shoot - TBD 

• Indiana State Shoot - June 15th or 16th TBD 

• SCTP/SASP National Competition – Marengo, Ohio July 14th to 21st  
 



Program Funding 

• The Northern Kentucky Scholastic Trap Program is funded through many sources: 

� A generous grant from Friends of the NRA. Amount to be confirmed   

� Fees paid at each practice session by each shooter to cover a portion of the cost of clay targets. 

� Fees paid to the ATA by participants for recording the results of “Registered Shoots”. 

� Generous donations from Brenda and Larry Potterfield. Midway USA Foundation  

� Bob White Sportsman’s Club for the use of their trap, pistol and rifle ranges  

� Don Smith and Teresa*** for the use of their property and pistol and rifle ranges 

Miscellaneous 

The Don Smith and Tina Snelling property is private property and has a 5 mile per hour speed limit.  

• There is no food or drinks to be purchased at Don and Tina’s…please bring plenty of water and 
remember to eat prior to practice 

• Remember we are only guests here, please be safe and courteous 

• Only certified Coaches are permitted on the range line!  

 


